Phia Come



NHPLIC 9JUL'18PM12:12

July 5, 2018

New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee Pamela G. Monroe, Administrator 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301

Re: Eversource - Seacoast, SEC Docket No. 2015-04

Dear Site Evaluation Committee,

The Madbury Board of Selectmen received a presentation about the Seacoast Sustainability Project from Eversource on January 9, 2015. The project impact in Madbury is not large and covers approximately one third of a mile along an existing ROW beside a railroad line.

More recently, on June 12, 2018, the Planning Board Chair and the Administrator received an update on the project and discussed the construction process in Madbury. The discussion considered the pole locations and setting methods, minimizing wetland impacts, improvements to the substation, construction access to the work areas, traffic control considerations, general work hours, and considerations to residents.

The Board is available to answer any questions you may have and will remain attentive as the project proceeds.

Sincerely,

Eric Fiegenbaum Administrator